INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION
COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE


DATE:	September 6, 2011

TO:	Lee Holloway, Chairman, County Board of Supervisors
		
FROM:	Mark A. Grady, Deputy Corporation Counsel
		Chair, Employee Benefits Workgroup

SUBJECT:	Rule of 75 for nonrepresented employees
		

The Employee Benefits requests that this matter be referred to the Committee on Finance and Audit and to the Committee on Personnel.  The matter should also be referred to the Pension Study Commission and to the Pension Board, as set forth below. 

The County Board previously adopted ordinance amendments to prevent the potential for increased pension benefits under the Rule of 75 that could occur from the promotion of deputy sheriffs to nonrepresented deputy sheriff positions and from the creation of nonrepresented Correction Officer Lieutenant positions.  Consistent with this adopted policy, the Employee Benefits Workgroup submits the attached proposed ordinance amendment.  This amendment would have the same effect as the prior adopted amendments, but this amendment would affect any future change by any employee from a represented position to a nonrepresented position.  This amendment limits eligibility for the Rule of 75 for nonrepresented employees to only those nonrepresented employees who are eligible for that benefit as of September 29, 2011.  This amendment does not change the current pension benefits of any employee.

This change must be referred to the Pension Study Commission, under Chapter 200 of the ordinances, and to the Pension Board, under section 201.24(8.17) of the ordinances, for review, actuarial analysis, and comment prior to action by the County Board of Supervisors.  A fiscal note will be completed once the actuarial report is received.


________________________________
MARK A. GRADY
Deputy Corporation Counsel

Attachment

cc(w/att.):	County Executive Chris Abele
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